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Regent James R. Jolly

347 Ivey Gate Ridge #2
Dalton, GA 30720
Dear Regent Jolly:

On behalf of the faculty and staff members of the American Association of University Professors, I write to express our deep concern regarding the current discussions within the Board of Regents regarding undocumented students.  

Our faculty in the University System of Georgia is interested in serving the state of Georgia, in creating a more educated Georgia for all.   We note that in discussions reported to date, an appreciation of the human situation of the undocumented young people attending our colleges and universities has been missing.  While it is difficult to assess the total and direct impact immigration status has on the lives of these young people, research reported by the AAUP indicates that undocumented youth are under particularly severe psychological stress. As children, they might not have fully experienced the impact of their immigration status, but during high school they become all too aware of the grim futures awaiting them in the United States: physically demanding low-wage work, no opportunities for economic advancement, and sometimes even deportation.

Faculty and staff members who are not familiar with immigration policies do not realize that currently there are no pathways for undocumented students to become legal residents.  Comprehensive immigration reform has achieved little success. For almost a decade, proposed federal legislation has foundered. The Development Relief and Education for Alien Minors (DREAM) Act, first introduced in 2001 by Senator Orrin Hatch of Utah, attempted to provide a legal path to citizenship for undocumented students.  Despite growing support, eight years later, the legislation still has not passed.

It is the hope of faculty that we might turn these conversations away from anger and a desire to punish these students, young people who did not make the choice to be undocumented but who have worked hard to be able to gain entrance into higher education, into a discussion of how we might work to educate better all who reside in our state, for their benefit, and for the general good of Georgia.  We look to your leadership in this matter.
Sincerely,

Hugh Dorsey Hudson, Jr.
